
 
 

Press Release—April 4, 2023 
 

Carmel-by-the-Sea Launches the  
Parking and Congested Traffic (PACT) Program 

 
Carmel visitors often face a problem common to many visitor destinations—finding a parking space. As 
drivers search for a space, they add to traffic congestion. With its accompanying noise, pollution, and 
danger to pedestrians, traffic congestion is at odds with the desire to have a peaceful, relaxing and 
enjoyable business district. Reducing traffic congestion is the PACT program’s highest priority. 
 
Over the years, the problem has been studied, examined, explored, and prioritized. A major program 
component being considered is paid parking. The City is now beginning its public engagement phase which 
will include four public meetings, two business community meetings and a booth at the Farmers’ Market. 
Two future phases include a refinement phase to allow for adjustments based on public input and an 
action phase for City Council to review the issues and make decisions. 
 

 
All phases of the PACT program through 2023 
 
Details, such as a program overview, FAQs, resources and calendar of upcoming events can be 
located on the PACT Program web portal at: https://ci.carmel.ca.us/pact-program. 
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